

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

JANUARY 1967

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The General Membership Meeting will be held at the club house on Wednesday, January 25th, 1967, at 8:30 p.m. After the meeting, there will be a rare treat in refreshments—barbecued venison—expertly prepared by our ace archer and chef, Bob Lilly. Following the refreshments, there will be a fine sportsman film for your viewing pleasure.

HUNTER SAFETY

At the December board meeting the Board of Directors voted unanimously for this chapter to conduct a safety program in conjunction with the Maryland State Game and Inland Fishing Commission. Paul Riffle and Art Remers were appointed co-chairmen of this program. A schedule and outline of classes will be announced in the near future. Any one interested in becoming a hunter safety instructor and helping with this program - please contact Paul Riffle at 933-0171.

REWARD FOR A FINE JOB

Our caretaker, Frank Taylor, was given a Christmas present of \$50 and his salary was increased to \$100 per month effective January 1st, 1967, as an expression of the Chapter's appreciation of the excellent job which he has done during 1966.

TRAP AND SKEET

Our ace number one trap shooter, Ray Jackson, broke 100 straight. This is his second. Someone ought to try to top this although I think the only way it can be done would be to walk out onto the trap house and throw a case of birds over the edge. Nice shooting, eagle eye Jackson. Keep up the good shooting.

Trap and skeet shooters put on your Long Johns and come out to the club. Just because it's cold doesn't mean the trap and skeet ranges are closed. As a matter of fact, because it's cold, the birds are brittle and they break easier--so come on out and break some high scores.

GAME RESERVE MAPS

We have available at the club house a limited number of Maryland Official Highway Maps with Maryland Wildlife Reserve Maps for those of you who love to hunt and fish.

OYSTER ROAST

The Silver Spring Chapter of the Izaak Walton League of America is planning an oyster roast in early spring----so start telling your friends and start up your own tastebuds. The tentative date is Saturday, April 15, 1967. This date will be confirmed in a future bulletin, but mark it down on your calendar as a day of pleasant living and good eating.

The following have been proposed for membership at the Board of Directors meeting and will be voted on at the January membership meeting:

Harry A. Hetzler, 6112 Longfellow St., E. Riverdale, Md. Proposed by Lester Billings

Pedro A. Vila, 1513 Crestline Road, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by Jim Glazier

David Ward, 10661 Weymouth Street, Bethesda, Md. Proposed by William Shearn

Fred T. Gheen, 7312 Finns Lane, Lanham, Md. Proposed by Jim Dickerson

Americo J. Vescovl, 13323 Foxhall Drive, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by G. M. Van Hoesen

Richard D. Ferris, III, Route 216, Fulton, Md. Proposed by Paul Hancock

Jack T. Sammons, 805 Brantford Avenue, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by Carl Blankenship

Harland D. Hatham, III, 9104 Springhill Lake, Greenbelt, Md. Proposed by Bob Reznik

Arthur T. Remers, 8500 New Hampshire Avenue, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by G. M. Van Hoesen

MEMBERSHIP

As of this writing, we have 422 members. Let's make this year our biggest and the biggest Chapter in Maryland. Everyone bring a friend to the membership meeting this month.

Lester Billings Corresponding Secretary